
Mayor Maluleke prays for safe return of missing Kulani Shirinda: 

 

The Mayor of Collins Chabane Local Municipality Cllr Shadrack Maluleke has joined 

thousands of South Africans in calling for the safe return of Kulani Shirinda (22 years). 

 

Shirinda a resident of Xithlelani village in ward 24 under Collins Chabane Local Municipality 

was last seen around Berea in Johannesburg, Gauteng, on the 26 of August 2023 and he 

never returned home. 

 

"This is a very tragic incident, I believe that the Gauteng government together with all 

stakeholders in Gauteng will work tirelessly to help find our missing son, brother and friend 

and I pray for the safe return of Kulani Shirinda", says Mayor Maluleke. 

 

"I like to urge all Citizens of Collins Chabane Local Municipality and Limpopo at large to join 

hands and pray with us together with the Shirinda family during this difficult period" 

 



 


